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October 20, 2010
Railroads defied Act, created monopolies
Editor:

Regarding the recent article by Dr. Margaret Staggers ("Staggers Act saved railroads," Oct. 5), it is important to note that the Staggers Act was a success in putting America's railroads on a path to financial stability. But the implementation of the Staggers Act over the past 30 years has created great hardships for many rail shippers.

Today's consolidated freight rail industry consists of just four major rail carriers who have divided the country into service areas, meaning many rail customers only have access to a single railroad. In turn, the railroads have the ability to charge these "captive shippers" - some of whom are chemical companies and other manufacturers located in West Virginia as well as electric utilities dependent on coal shipments - extraordinarily high rates. These excessive rates make businesses less competitive, and ultimately drive up prices for consumers.

I served in the U.S. House of Representatives with Harley Staggers and admired his careful work to balance the needs of the railroads with the needs of rail shippers. Yet ultimately I voted against his landmark Staggers Act because I was concerned the railroads would circumvent Harley's intent. Unfortunately, that is what happened.

Today, Chairman Jay Rockefeller, D-W.Va., is leading a bipartisan effort to protect American businesses from the railroads' monopoly pricing power. These commonsense reforms would ensure a level playing field for the railroads and their shippers, just as Harley Staggers intended.

Glenn English
Chairman
Consumers United for Rail Equity
Arlington, Va.
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